Making our on line worship more Inclusive
It is brilliant the way in which so many Church services and messages have gone ‘online’.  However please think about those whose hearing is failing, those who use hearing aids and those who are Deaf. Hearing loss increases as we get older with high frequency sounds becoming difficult to hear, which means many of the consonant sounds are lost
Many people have said to me over the past weeks that they really appreciate being able to have worship via their computers or phones but the sound quality makes it very difficult for them to hear what is going on.
The important thing for all of us to remember when streaming services is that a person’s face needs to be seen to be heard and understood. 
As good as some of the brilliant graphics are please, please don’t use them when someone is speaking.  Make sure the person reading the Bible, praying the intercessions or leading worship can be seen. This helps the viewer put lipreading and sound together which makes it possible to understand what is said.
For those with failing sight, having responses put up over a picture can be difficult, but if these responses have a neutral colour strip behind them it can make all the difference. Using ‘arial’ font is also a good idea.
We are all learning as we go along!!
If you need advice or have helpful comments please do get in touch with me
Rev Patricia Rogers
Diocesan Disability Adviser
triciarogers@compuserve.com
07702389918

